
Comparing Pilate, Felix, Festus, and King Agrippa 
 

 Pontius Pilate Antonius Felix Porcius Festus King Agrippa 

Dates A.D 26-36 A.D. 52-59 A.D. 59-61 A.D. 48-66 

Title Governor of Judea 
Governor of Judea, 
Samaria, Galilee, Perea 

Governor of Judea, 
Samaria, Galilee, Perea 

 

Tetrarch over Batonea, 
Trachonitis, Gaulonitis, 
and portions of Galilee 
 

Character  Coward Corrupt Callous 

 

Coy 
 

Desire to hear 

Are you the King of the 
Jews? Do you hear how 
many things they 
testify against you?  
 

Matt. 27:11, 13 
 

Therefore he [Felix] 
also used to send for 
him quite often and 
talk with him. 
 

Acts 24:26 
 

After Festus had spent 
no more than eight or 
ten days among them, 
he went down to 
Caesarea, and on the 
next day he took his 
seat on the tribunal 
and ordered that Paul 
be brought down.  
 

Acts 25:6 
 

I also would like to 
hear the man myself. 
 

Acts 25:22 

Response 

 

To the people: 
 

Which of the two do 
you want me to release 
for you? Barabbas, or 
Jesus, who is called the 
Christ? 
 

Matt. 27:21 

To Paul: 
 

Go away for now, and 
when I have an 
opportunity, I will 
summon you. 
 

Acts 24:25 

Paul, you are out of 
your mind? Your great 
learning is driving you 
mad. 
 

Acts 26: 24 

To Paul: 
 

Do you think in such a 
short time you can 
persuade me to be a 
Christian? 1 
 

Acts 26:28 

 
1 All quotations are from the NASB 95, except this one from the NIV.  Pastor John MacArthur agrees this is the better translation.  
   See the MacArthur Commentary on Acts 13-28, p. 339. 



 
 Pontius Pilate Antonius Felix Porcius Festus King Agrippa 

Currying favor 

 

Which of the two do 
you want me to release 
for you? And they said, 
“Barabbas.” Pilate said 
to them, “Then what 
shall I do with Jesus 
who is called the 
Christ?” 
 

Matt. 27:21-22 
 

But two years had 
passed, Felix was 
succeeded by Porcius 
Festus, and wishing to 
do the Jews a favor, 
Felix left Paul 
imprisoned. 
 

Acts 24:27 

But Festus, wishing to 
do the Jews a favor, 
answered Paul and 
said, “Are you willing 
to go up to Jerusalem 
and stand trial before 
me on these charges?”  
 

Acts 25:9 

This man might have 
been set free if he had 
not appealed to 
Caesar. 
 

Acts 26:32 

Declared his 
prisoner not guilty 
 
 
 

 

Of Christ: 
 

Behold, I am bringing 
Him out to you so that 
you may know that I 
find no guilt in Him.  
John 19:4 
 
Take him yourselves 
and crucify Him, for I 
find not guilt in Him. 
 

John 19: 6 
 

 

Of Paul: 
 

He gave orders to the 
centurion for Paul to 
be kept in custody and 
yet have some 
freedom, ad not to 
prevent any of his 
friends from providing 
for his needs.  
 

Acts 24:23 
 

Of Paul: 
 

I found that he had 
committed nothing 
deserving death.  
 

Acts 25:25 

Of Paul: 
 

This man is not doing 
anything worthy of 
death or 
imprisonment. 
 

Acts 26:31 

  


